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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith 
for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.
Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au  OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 6/8/06     Sewing bee at Vicki’s place; 1 - 4pm.  Afternoon tea provided.
· 9/8/06     Next meeting
· 16/9/06   Birthing kits
· November - UN Committee special meeting; White Ribbon Day.

· 8th March IWD (International Women’s Day)

· 8th March Zonta Yellow Rose Day
· April - Area 3/5 workshop

· Early June -Combined Services Dinner 
· October - Women in Business Expo 
· [image: image3.wmf]September -District 24 Conference 
 
August Birthday’s:

It’s YOUR Birthday!
5th Jan Leggo


Bingo Roster

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am.
August: 

3rd     Kay
10th   Lyn

17th   Ros
24th    Bev / Bettina 
31st    Ros / Edith / Jan
September:

7th     Elizabeth / Edith / Jan
14th   Kay
21st   Lyn
28th   Bettina

President’s 
Message
PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE  24/7/06  

 Dear Fellow Zontians,
 It was wonderful to hear all the reports from each of the participants who attended the convention in Melbourne.  Even though we did not make a huge profit, well no profit, on our stall in the market place, the exercise gave us all an opportunity to meet many zontians from around the world.  It also gave us an opportunity to work well together and we did.

Unfortunately, we were under the impression that the leather goods were on consignment as I am sure we would never have ordered so many bookmarks if we could not have returned the unsold product.  If you know of anyone going overseas or have friends overseas, remember our bookmarks as excellent gifts.  $2 to club members or fellow Zontians - $2.50 to others.

At this stage, I think we are almost even on the sales of the leather goods due to sales at Bingo and anyone else who happens to come my way.  
Since the last meeting, Kas, Jan and myself attended a Presidents Area Workshop which was very informative.  It is always very enlightening to hear about the other clubs and their projects.  Discussion ensued over a possible area project for the indigenous population which would be wonderful.  
Also since the last dinner meeting the committee chairs met to discuss the result of the member survey and as a result we are going to put some strategies into practice.  Each committee chair will discuss the outcome with their members and report to the board.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

DELEGATES REPORT FOR CONVENTION 2006

Number of delegates 1321 Total no.of clubs in Zonta 1247

Number of first timers
 650 Clubs rep by delegates   636

Number of registered altog. 1923 Clubs res by proxies   490

Number of Zonta members 1641 Clubs not represented   121

International Board  11,  PIP, 5,  District Governors, 29,  Members  1598,  guests 280m    Total 1923

RESULTS OF ELECTIONS

President Elect. Beryl Sten ( Sweden)   Vice President Dianne Curtix  USA)

Treasurer  Gloria Wristen  (USA)

Int. Directors 2006-2008

Bonny Schumacher (USA), Alicia Torres(Uruguay) Kida Ziti (Greece) Karen Nordmeyer (Germany)

Int. Directors 2007-2009

Dilruba A’hmed (Bangadalesh), Kerry Dixon-Fox (USA) , Ragnas Karlsdottir (Iceland)

International Nominating Committee

Australia, Patricia Logan

International Nominating Committee at large (don’t ask me what this means)

Naomi Arnold (Australia), Mary Ellen Bittner(USA) Gabrielle Springer (Germany) Chin-Fong Yeh (Taiwan)

THE CHANGES IN THE BY-LAWS OF NOTE

The mission Statement has changed. (a copy for everyone)

The objects have changed to include women and girls. (a copy for everyone).  Most other changes are minor and relevant to each committee and reflects that we should encourage growth, create awareness of Zonta, promote projects that reflect international service projects.

Membership -, at every convention motions have been put forward to change the rules of membership to include retired people and once again it was defeated.  Most clubs like ours will just go along the same as we always do.  Unfortunately, at this point, a member must be working in her  category to qualify for an international position.

THE MARKET PLACE was ably managed by all who attended and it gave us the opportunity to meet with many Zontians throughout the world.   Unfortunately, we have lots of  bookmarks left over.

THE MUSEUM, for those that visited the Museum, Zonta did us really proud with a wonderful spread of food and entertainment.  Edith and I did our best to teach everyone the song “ Give me a home among the gumtrees”.  If anyone does not know it,, Edith or I will gladly teach you.

The welcoming performance and the final dinner were gala events and enjoyed by all.  I can see why the International Committee chose Melbourne for the convention and it was an excellent occasion.   For myself,  I am now more passionate about Zonta’s goals and achievements than I was before.

 Vicki Williams, President and Delegate.

Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President


Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

The case of the missing Members’ Profiles 

Thirteen members have contributed their profiles to the profile book, but nine have not!!  Although Rhonda is one of the nine she may be excused for the moment as she so kindly agreed to be our guest speaker last month, and I am sure we all enjoyed hearing about Rhonda’s life, work and visits to the UN building in New York 

However Simone, Marina, Bettina, Anjali, Anne, Pam, Suzanne, and Elizabeth, wherefore art thou?  I have blank profile sheets for you to complete if you don’t have one. 

Some membership statistics from Convention 

The retention of members worldwide is of concern.  In 2006 there are 33,240 Zontians. In 2004 there was 33,320. A net loss of 80 members over two years. 

One of the goals of the International O M and C Committee is to grow membership by 1000 worldwide, net of resignations. We do recruit about 6,600 members each year, but losses from disbanded clubs and resignations are about 6,500 – so a net growth of 1000 is a challenge. 
A second goal is the establishment of 50 new Clubs, including setting up a Club or Clubs in 4 new countries and to attain a minimum Club size of 25. We currently have 22 members.   
Clubs in general were asked to concentrate on retention of members through ensuring members actively participate in meetings and activities.  Have opportunities for fellowship and networking.  Have the opportunity through surveys (such as the one Di has just held) to indicate what they are and are not satisfied with regarding the Club and its activities. 

Recruitment in general 

All current members should have a short answer to the question  “What is Zonta?” 

For example: “Zonta International is a global organisation of 33,000 business and professional women working together to advance the health, educational, economic and political status of women worldwide through service and advocacy. You can find more information on the Zonta International website at  www.zonta.org” 
  
Remember to actively invite prospective members to join 
· Where possible seek members in 30-40 age group 
· Emphasise the pleasure of meeting with like-minded women and enjoying a dinner out one evening a month, away from work and family concerns and through these meetings and other activities, making a positive contribution to the improvement of women’s lives in so many ways both locally and overseas. 
Regards,
Rosalind Pestell


Status of Women Committee

We have been in contact with Jebb House re Micowaves and Kitchen sets and will be puting forward a proposal to the club at
the next dinner meeting.
 

Regards,

Jan Spittle


Nominating Committee 
NOTE: Edith’s report is not included in this newsletter at her request.  Please ask Edith for a copy of her report.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

I would like to use my column to remind people of what Liz Davenport is fighting for with regard to the environment.
When Peter and I went to Lake Pedder, we saw a group of people set up at the roadside in the bush on a very cold, wet day.  We saw that they were apiarists and wondered what they could be protesting about.
 

On the way back we called in and had an extensive discussion and brought home information on the problem they are highlighting, and I must admit it is something I had never considered, so I wrote an article for the paper about it.
 

When they clear the mountains with a chain between two machines., it destroys all the undergrowth as well as the old growth trees.  The bee keepers depend on leatherwood for their bees to make most of their honey.  When the leatherwood finishes flowering, they take them down to service the farms and orchards.  No bees, no farms and orchards. They then spray to make sure that nothing grows to smother the trees they plant, which destroys the habitat of everything which lives there.
I have sent a copy of my article to the head of the Wilderness Society, whom I met at the Liz Davenport Fashion Parade at Convention in the hope that it might help highlight something that is not immediately apparent to most people.
 

You may also have heard on July 19th that "Colorado" clothing and footwear company has been sold off and moving overseas with the usual loss of jobs.  The workers are trying to highlight the problem of large companies moving offshore in order to increase profits, but with little result.  It is just another example of the rich becoming richer by exploiting the poor and their resources, both human and natural.  Business without ethics is becoming a world problem, because in the end, it affects not only the country being exploited, but our economy also, because the money for taxes and goods as well as jobs, does not stay in Australia. We need a strong, working population to sustain our current level of Social Benefits and the safetynet we have, which does not exist in other coutries.
Regards,

Edith Fogg

 
PR & Communications Committee

Zonta Health Check Survey 2006:  Key findings of survey results: 64% of members (14) responded to the survey.
Members are clearly satisfied with the Monthly Newsletter, Committee Reports, Sewing Bees and Bingo for Fundraising.

Members are generally satisfied with dinner meeting formats, proceedings and guest speakers. However, 20% to 30% were not entirely satisfied with these aspects of dinner meetings.

Over 70% of considered International Women’s Day to be a satisfying event.

Some 60% of respondents were ambivalent about Young Women in Public Affairs program.

High levels of dissatisfaction were expressed by respondents towards the club’s ability to attract, retain and orientate new members, and to conduct member workshops.

Socializing and networking within the club received mixed levels of satisfaction; 35% were satisfied; 35% were not satisfied or somewhat satisfied; and 30% were neither satisfied nor dissatisfied.

50% were unsatisfied with external social activities; 35% were in two minds. 

Regards,

Di Westwood

Thought for the month…

“You must be the change you wish to see in the world”
Mahatma Gandhi












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

